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Highland Neighborhood Association annual meeting June 18, 2013
Location: Fitchburg Senior Center
With proxies and actual attendance there was representation from 39 lots.  (15  in attendance with 24 proxies)
1. Opening comments/Introductions & Summary of Board Activites
Board members were introduced: Steve Streck, President;, Dale LaVelle, Vice President; John Benjamin, Treasurer; Terri Regner, Secretary;  Open position
2. Summary of Board Activities in the Past Year

Steve Streck summarized the activities accomplished by the board in the previous year, including the reorganization of the ACC, collection of dues, arranging for lawn maintenance and snow removal and organizing a social event.    
3. Report of Finances 
John Benjamin reported on the state of the NA finances.  We have outstanding dues of approximately $4800.  John handed out our profit and loss statements for the last 2 years.  John also answered questions from neighbors regarding the following:
Do we invest our reserve funds in any way?  No, we  merely store them in a low interest savings account.
Are we being charged for sewer and water expenses?  We shouldn’t be, but John didn’t know.
4. Architectural Control Committee Presentation

Bill Scheurell was the chair.  He recently retired from the position and was not present.  The duties of the ACC were shared:  The ACC approves changes to the landscaping, elevations, exteriors, etc.  They have reviewed and approved a number of applications.  This year they also set standards and responded to neighbor complaints.  There were no questions.

5. Block Captain Program
Dale LaVelle explained the Block Captain program.  The neighborhood was divided into 17 sections.  At this time however, we only have volunteers for 13 of the sections.  Additional volunteers are needed.  Dale researched various Block Captain programs on the internet and shared his findings with the existing block captains at a meeting.  Some of the responsibilities of the block captain is to welcome new neighbors, introduce new neighbors to the neighborhood, deliver flyers for neighborhood-wide events and get contact information (email addresses, phone numbers) to aid in neighborhood communication efforts.  
6. Update on berm area along Hwy PD
Before we can add any trees or make any fencing changes to the berm area (e.g. close fencing gaps), we must obtain a change to the covenants approved.  The board will work on this.
7. Election of new board members
Dale LaVelle was nominated and neighbors re-elected Dale to the board.
8. Other business
There was lengthy discussion of the ash borer problem and its effect on our neighborhood trees.  The neighbors suggested that the board address this upcoming problem  A suggestion was also made the the association give money to the Adopt an Ash Tree program that the city is sponsoring for the ash trees that will be affected in our neighborhood.  There was a motion that was seconded and voted on that stated “The board should explore the cost of investigating the possibility of providing money to the Adopt an Ash Tree program that the city is sponsoring for the ash trees that will be affected in our neighborhood.”  The vote was 10 votes yes and 5 notes no, so the motion carried.
There was a discussion of increasing crime in our neighborhood and the possibility of started a Crime Watch program.  Chris Hill volunteered to work on starting a program in our neighborhood.

There was some discussion on the quality of schools that our children attend.  
The meeting concluded at approximately 8:00 p.m.
